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MINUTES:  Faculty Associates, Inc.

Board of Directors 

Monday, September 30, 2013
Time: 1:00 p.m. 

Location: D4-16

Present:  Boyd Robinson (chair), Laura Barton, Don Cohen, Curtis Reynolds, Jean Sweitzer
Guests: Jodi Geiger, Jim Webb, Jim Wold
Not Present: Rodrigo Neiva, Ikramuddin Aukhil
	AGENDA
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order 
	Dr. Boyd Robinson called the meeting to order at 1:02 p.m. 

	No action required.

	Approval of Minutes
	A motion was made by Laura Barton to accept the minutes from the Board of Directors meeting on June 28, 2013.  It was seconded by Mr. Reynolds and the motion was approved.

	The minutes from June 28, 2013 will be posted on the website.

	Dean Search

	Dr. Robinson reported that the dean search will be led by Dean Good in the College of Medicine. Discussions on search committee composition will begin on October 8. A search firm will be used. Currently two search firms are being considered. 

	Dr. Robinson will share the composition of the search committee with the college once finalized.

	FY’13 Final Audit Report
	The Board discussed the advantages of having a joint Board of Directors/Audit Committee meeting to review and vote on the FY13 Audit Report. 
The Board also discussed the process for bylaw changes and communication of audit findings. It was agreed that the bylaws should outline requirements more broadly to account for variations in timing of the audit process each year as well as other things which may impact deadlines.
	Jean Sweitzer will schedule a joint BOD/Audit Committee meeting to be held prior to the annual meeting.
Jean Sweitzer will amend the bylaws to outline the process and time ranges for various activities. She will send the current bylaws to Dr. Cohen for his review and comment.

Jean Sweitzer will do a general update of both the constitution & bylaws for review at the October joint meeting.



	FY ‘14 YTD Financial Statements
	Jodi Geiger reviewed the Consolidated Cash Position.  The goal is to have a $3M cash reserve by the end of this fiscal year. The Board discussed how quickly the college should attempt to reach this goal. Concerns were raised about the need for a comprehensive incentive plan in the college as well as the impact of not awarding variable comps and research bonuses until such a plan is in place. The Faculty Associates, Inc., Provider Reporting, Statement of Revenues and Expenditures, was reviewed by Jim Webb. Dr. Cohen suggested that the budget to actuals regarding clinical revenues be shared at an upcoming Faculty Assembly.

	No action required.


	Centralized Collections

	Jim Wold reviewed the AR Aging with Graphs 05.31.13.  Overall, Accounts Receivable (AR) has been reduced by about $600K. AR has also migrated to more current buckets. The report on the ICOLL program was also reviewed with the Board. The Business Office plans to begin to use automated collection letters to improve collections.  The Revenue Cycle workgroup will continue to look for opportunities to improve the entire revenue cycle.

	No action required.

	Adjournment
	Dr. Robinson adjourned the meeting at 1:30 p.m.
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